



P.O. BOX 17661, SALEM, OR 97305
<https://tshq.bluesombrero.com/ordistrict7ll>

April 12, 2022

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Cari Buchholz
Online Zoom meeting

Present:

Staff: Tom Bowman, Cari Buchholz, Jeff Buyserie, John Foster, Jalyynn Miller, Leslie Parpart, Jeff Thompson, Susan Thompson

League Presidents: Cascade – Andrew Wolski, East Lane – Beau Chavez, Eugene – Mike Moreno, Mid Valley – Dan Gerard, Parrish – Mike Bevens, Sprague – Kevin Lafky Tri-Cities – Lori Walker Hernandez

Absent:

Staff: Mary Arnold, Mike Falzone, Chelsea Parpart, Jeff Pinkerton

League Presidents: Corvallis – Chad Barber, Keizer – Michael Bays, Mid Valley – Dan Gerard, Mid Valley – Dan Gerard, Sheldon – Keith Frazee, S. Salem – Wyatt Mann, S. Valley – Chris Cushman, W. Salem – Ethan Griffith

No quorum

Guests: Sprague: Andy Wooldridge

Minutes: Approval will need to be given for March 2022 Minutes.

Treasury Report: Treasury information was sent via email by Susan to Presidents and staff.

Old Business:

1. League check-off sheet highpoints were noted. Please address boxes in 'red' as soon as possible.
2. Make sure that all managers have a copy of the Interleague Rules along with rule books.
3. Jeff T. asked what leagues were not interleagueing. Leslie will get him a list for baseball.
4. Leslie will send out a list of fields and start times specific to each field as soon as she is informed by Presidents.

New Business:

1. Jeff T: Umpire Class for basic information will be offered April 23, 2022, at Pringle Elementary School in Salem starting at 9 AM. It is free. He'd appreciate a head count prior to the date but is happy if there are last minute attendees. It will cover fundamentals for SB and BB. Tri-Cities anticipates that 8 to 15 may attend from the league.

2. District Tournaments: Cari asked who is interested in hosting. Cascade is willing. They have 2 fields that can be used for baseball major/50/70, 2 for AAA and 1 for Junior. They have two fields for softball. Cari will email leagues not in attendance to see if any interest.
3. May meeting: Will do draw for brackets and should have tentative dates for tournaments. Leagues asked to bring a tentative account of what teams they will have for All Stars.

Other:

1. Beau asked about scheduling at the fields in the south. Leslie acknowledged there was confusion on which league was at which field as some fields were 'claimed' by two leagues. She'd welcome help to correct.
2. Lori asked that Cascade send back out tournament information as contact information was missing on the flyer.
3. Iris Tournament in May recommended info be sent back out.
4. Mike asked if paperwork was needed for tournaments that are using Little League Rules. Cari replied that there is paperwork needed, but that she has received no paperwork for the Tournaments that have been offered as of the meeting tonight.

Next meeting is May 10 at 7 pm.

Meeting was closed at 7:28 pm.

Respectfully,
Leslie Parpart
ORD7 Secretary